INFORMATION/EMAILS FOR THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING 9/6/25

From Wittering/Ketton for the coming football season – changes to hire agreement
Easton on the Hill Parish Council
 
We would like to begin by acknowledging that many within the community are already aware that Wittering Premiair has now merged with Ketton Sports F.C. While the team that once proudly represented Easton on the Hill continues to do so, it now operates under the Ketton Sports banner. This transition brings with it enhanced development pathways for our players—whether in football or coaching—and introduces a more stable and structured foundation for the club’s operations. We are committed to continuing our valued relationship with Easton on the Hill Parish Council. At the same time, we respectfully request that a number of amendments to the current terms of use be considered. These changes are intended to support a smoother, more efficient operation of our activities at the playing field, while ensuring the field remains a well-maintained and accessible asset for the entire community.
 
1. Fixture Usage Request
We request permission to host up to 45 football fixtures between August and April, with a contingency of up to 5 additional matches in the event of extended cup runs. These fixtures will span across our junior, men’s, and ladies’ teams, and may be scheduled throughout the week.
 
2. Pitch Care and Maintenance
The condition and upkeep of the pitch is a top priority for Ketton Sports F.C. We commit that no fixture will be played if it risks compromising the field’s condition. To support this, we will provide the services of our experienced groundsman from Ketton Sports & Community Centre, who has over 20 years of experience in maintaining both football and cricket pitches. His duties will include grass cutting and line marking and this service will be provided at no cost to Easton on the Hill Parish Council.
 
3. Addition of a 9-a-Side Pitch
We propose the installation of a 9-a-side football pitch (80 x 50 yards) to support the development of Under 11’s and Under 12’s kids teams. This pitch has been successfully tested and fits within the current field layout without interfering with the existing cricket pitch.
The addition of this pitch would enable Easton to host junior football matches and provide local children with long-overdue opportunities to play the sport within their own village. We’ve observed that Addida has been running morning junior sessions on the fields to encourage youth participation, and we are now in a position to offer similar initiatives.
With a dedicated team of volunteers and a strong support network, we are ready to launch community-based sessions, starting with the pay-as-you-go football sessions for children aged 4–6, as outlined in the flyer previously shared. If welcomed, we would be delighted to expand these offerings at Easton Playing Field.
 
4. Traffic and Parking Management
To address traffic and parking concerns:
A maximum of one fixture will be scheduled on Saturdays.
IF two fixtures are required on Sundays, they will be scheduled at 10:00 AM and 2:00 PM, allowing sufficient time between matches to prevent congestion along The Drift.
On-going discussions are already in place of how we can assist with speeding, for example the introduction of moveable sleeping policemen during matches.
 
5. Cricket Fixture Priority
We fully acknowledge that cricket fixtures take priority between April to September. Football matches will only be scheduled when the cricket pitch is not in use.
 
6. Equipment and Facility Use
We will continue to provide and maintain football goals and nets.
11-a-side goals will remain available for community use post-match.
Junior goals will be safely stored and secured after use.
We welcome regular inspections to ensure compliance with all terms and conditions.
 
7. Duration of Use
We request full use of the facilities from 1st August to 30th April annually. We commit to returning the field and pavilion in the same condition as it was received.
 
8. Communication and Fixture Planning
Our designated relationship executives, Billy Wright and Neil Stevenson, will provide a monthly fixture plan to ensure transparency and adherence to the agreed match quota.
 
9. Financial Proposal
We propose an upfront payment of £3,250 for the use of the facilities. Alternatively, we are open to splitting the payment into two instalments: August and January, based on the Council’s preference.
 
We believe this proposal supports the shared goals of community engagement, youth development, and responsible field stewardship. We look forward to your positive consideration and are happy to attend a meeting to discuss this further.
 
Kind regards,
Billy Wright
On behalf of Ketton Sports F.C.

POTHOLES……TO BE REFORMED?
Extract from the NCALC Chief Executive eupdate

“Of note, is Reform UK’s declared war on potholes, which will be music to the ears of many parish and town councillors. The difficulty is understanding how Reform will make any difference to the number of potholes filled and the quality of work. The national chair of Reform UK, Zia Yusuf, wrote on X: “Whistleblowers are already coming forward to assist the Reform DOGE, before it’s even formally launched. The reason why millions of taxpayers’ money is spent on potholes yet they’re never repaired properly is because Tier 1 contractors subcontract the jobs on a day rate, with no incentive for speed nor quality. That’s why instead of using cutting edge tech like the JCB Pothole Pro, most councils are repairing potholes with pickaxes. Pickaxes. Iron age technology. We can’t wait to share the full details of what we find.” Kier in Northamptonshire does have a pickaxe, but it also already has a Pothole Pro, so it might be that the savings and efficiencies are hard to find. Nevertheless, there is always more that can be done and always new ways to look at things, so time will tell.”

Government CCTV Surveillance Code
Principle seven Access: Access to retained images and information should be restricted and there must be clearly defined rules on who can gain access and for what purpose such access is granted; the disclosure of images and information should only take place when it is necessary for such a purpose or for law enforcement purposes. It is essential to ensure that there is limited and restricted access to the stored information. As a result there should be clear rules on to whom and when access is allowed. An operator must have clear policies and guidelines to deal with any requests to view information.
Considerations must be
Privacy of individuals
Limited and restricted control of access to images 
Via Clerk as data controller SPOC
Cllrs cannot act on delegated authority basis
Stated access only, and in the event of an incident.

FREE TREES!
Dear Sir/Madam,

I hope this message finds you well. My name is Ben Green, the Woodland Trust’s External Affairs Officer for our Central Region, working closely with local authorities including town and parish councils across a wide area from Norfolk to Shropshire, Lincolnshire to Essex.

I am excited to introduce a wonderful opportunity for your community to receive free trees via our tree packs.

To apply for your tree pack, please visit the following page, choose from the available packs, and then fill out our application form:
https://www.woodlandtrust.org.uk/plant-trees/schools-and-communities/.

We make two deliveries a year (March and November), and we are currently accepting applications for packs to be delivered from the first week of November 2025.

Before applying, please ensure you have:

The six-digit grid reference for the land you wish to plant.
Permission from the legal landowner.
Familiarised yourself with our FAQs.

I look forward to receiving your applications and working with you to enhance our environment.

Best regards,
Ben Green.
From Neighbourhood policing 
Good evening PLR member
 
I hope this email finds you well
 
I am reaching out to you today as a valued member of our community and ask if you would like to schedule a meeting to discuss any issues, concerns or just to have a face to face conversation, to email myself  to arrange this. I have been approached and have had the opportunity to have a few positive meetings with few other PLR members.
 
I would like to apologise as I have not been able to visit you all since my last email, I think this would be an easier approach and ask if required, we could schedule a meeting at our earliest convenience and availability.
 
Thank you in advance
 
Kindest Regards
 
 
PCSO C7090 ARTHUR PEREIRA
East Northants Neighbourhood Team
Neighbourhood Policing
Northamptonshire Police
 
(Telephone  101 ext 345306 | Mobile: 07557778074
: Email artur.pereira@ northants.police.uk

A43 meeting representative opportunity
Good morning
We are aware that there ongoing issues with the A43 and Lee is keen to help see what actions can be taken to improve the situation.
He will be hosting a Round Table on Wednesday, July 23rd at 4pm - venue to be confirmed.
A representative from each parish council from Weldon to Easton on the Hill has been invited along with Unitary councillors, the police and North Northants highways officers.
It would be appreciated if you can confirm by July 21st if a representative from your parish council is able to attend. It would be helpful to know if there were any specific issues your parish council would like to discuss


Ann Wallington
Caseworker for Lee Barron MP
Corby and East Northamptonshire

